Essential Energy T.A.F.L.

Executive Meeting
Wednesday 7th of December 2011

Held at 143 Denison Street, Tamworth

Meeting Commenced at 7.15 pm

PRESENT:

 Josh McKenzie, Gerry Griffiths, Colin Moore, Graham Nuttall, Adrian Walsh (by phone)

APOLOGIES: 

Shane Douglas

1. THE 2012 DRAW

     Finalising the 2012 draw was held over until early in 2012 as there are still a number of unresolved issues, including the issue of whether Gunnedah will field a team.  It was agreed that there will be a North-South game (or some related variation) on May the 19th.

2. JASON AKERMANIS MATCH

The Executive rang Grant O’Leary, President of the Muswellbrook Cats and held a lengthy discussion regarding how Muswellbrook’s suggestion of having Jason Akermanis play one game with Muswellbrook might best be organized.  There were a number of possible suggestions, including having the Cats play a combined team from the TAFL and for it to be an exhibition match.  There was some doubt amongst the Executive as to whether the match should be one for which Premiership points are awarded.  Discussion also focused on how it might be organized so as to maximize the benefit for both the Cats and for the TAFL.  One suggestion was for there to be a Masters vs Barbarians game prior to the Akermanis match.  The Executive decided, after speaking with Mr O’Leary that our preferred option is for three matches to be held: a) Juniors vs Barbarian U’15’s, b) Masters vs Hunter Masters, c) Muswellbrook vs Barbarian Rising Stars.  Graham Nuttall took on the responsibility of sending an email to the Carts regarding the TAFL’s views.

 3. SPORTING PULSE COORDINATOR
Nick Baird was nominated for position of Sporting Pulse Coordinator by Adrian Walsh.  This was seconded by Josh McKenzie and passed unanimously. Adrian Walsh is to notify Mr. Baird.

4. SECRETARY POSITION
At this stage the position is still vacant.  There were a number of suggestions of how best to proceed and how to ensure that basic functions are maintained until the position is filled.  It was agreed that the position needed to be filled prior to the start of the season.  Adrian Walsh took on the responsibility of speaking with Mark Heaney at NSW AFL about possible options. 

5. REVISITING THE USE OF AFL BRANDING
There was a lengthy discussion of the use of AFL branding and how closely the TAFL should follow the practices of the AFL with respect to our branding.

6. TREASURER’S REPORT

Graham Nuttall tabled his financial report.  There was little change from the previous meeting in November. Graham Nuttall moved that the report be accepted, this was seconded by Gerry Griffiths and the motion was passed.  Mr Nuttall also noted that the sponsorship contract with Essential Energy will need to be renegotiated.

7. NSW AFL AFFILIATES CONFERENCE

Andrew Knott notified the Executive that the annual Affiliates Conference will be held in Sydney on the weekend of February the 11th and 12th, 2012.  Adrian Walsh is to attend.

8. UMPIRES’ COORDINATOR
The Executive noted that at this stage the position of Umpires’ Coordinator is yet to be filled.  So far there have been no nominations, although Graham Brown is discussing the position with a number of possible candidates. Again this is a position that needs to be filled before the start of the season.

9. JUNIOR COMPETITION
Col Moore provided an extensive outline of the various possibilities for a Junior Competition which included either an eight-week season or a series of gala days.  More information will be provided in the New Year

NEXT Meeting  7.00 pm 18th January

